
Minutes of Brandesburton parish council meeting held on Friday, 9 November 2018 at 7.00pm in the 

Methodist Chapel schoolroom.  

  

Present: Mr. Olsen (chair), Mr. Atkinson, Mrs. Mossford, Mrs. Wright, Mrs. Whitfield,                            

Mrs. Richardson, Mr. Richardson  

  

Apologies: Mrs. Hale, Miss. Coates, Cllr Evison, Cllr Owen  

  

Minutes of previous meeting: The minutes were agreed as correct and signed by the chair.  

  

Declaration of interest both pecuniary and non-pecuniary: None  

  

Clerk’s update on on-going items: All on-going items to be discussed as agenda items.  

  

Planning applications:  

  

18/03485/PLF – Warley Cross Kennels and Cattery - Change of use of part of building for staff living 

accommodation including the erection of entrance porch and access ramp at Warley Cross Kennels and 

Cattery, Moor Cottage Road, Brandesburton – No objections to the application   

  

18/03523/PLF – Mr. & Mrs. Steven Hudson - Erection of a single storey rear extension at 8 Garden Mews  

Brandesburton – No objections to the application   

  

Neighbourhood Networks: None  

  

Police update: None  

  

Correspondence:  

  

October 2018  HART  Winter 2018 newsletter  

October 2018  ERYC  Tackling anti-social behavior in 

our community  

12 October 2018  Brandesburton Parish Hall  

Association  

AGM Meeting Minutes  

16 October 2018  East Riding Rural Partnership  Celebrating 20 years  

16 October 2018  ERYC  Grant funding application 

approved – Lissett Community 

Wind Farm Fund  

19 October 2018  ERYC  Estimate of rough sleepers 2018  

7 November 2018  ERYC  East Riding local plan review – 

consultation events  



  

The letter from ERYC (Lissett Community Wind Farm Fund) confirmed that the application for 

funding to pay towards a bus shelter to be sited on New Road has been approved. The parish 

council are happy to accept the grant.   
  
Accounts:  

  

Mr. L Watts                                          £  32.80                 November salary  

Mrs. S L Woolfitt                                 £215.02                 November salary and expenses  

Garden & Tree Services                     £300.00                 Grass cutting – Church and allotments  

GB Tree Services                                 £200.00                 Tree work – playpark  

ERYC                                                      £  70.56                 Lighting – service level agreement  

Mrs. S L Woolfitt (The Poppy shop) £  27.97                 Bunting – Brandesburton School  

Mrs. S L Woolfitt (RBL)                       £  17.00                 Poppy wreath     

  

The above payments were approved.                   

  

Lighting – Butts Lane: The clerk is still awaiting contact from Peter Jacobson, ERYC regarding the light. 

Mr. Atkinson proposed, Mrs. Wright seconded, and all were in favour of a light being sited where it was 

previously considered on Butts Lane. The clerk will contact ERYC asking for the work to be carried out.   

  

Footpaths: Mr. Olsen had met with Mike Peeke and Rob Brown, ERYC to discuss the recent work carried 

out on the footpaths. 17 points were highlighted and remedial work is to be carried out to the 

footpaths, kerbs etc.  

  

Christmas tree: Mr. Cammish has kindly offered to sponsor this year’s Christmas tree.   

Mr. Atkinson is to speak with Mr.Cammish regarding this. The clerk is to contact the school to ask if they 

have any events planned leading up to Christmas to see if this can coincide with the lights being 

switched on. If nothing is planned, then the Christmas tree and lights will be switched on Sunday, 2 

December 2018. Mrs. Richardson and Mr. Richardson are to source the tree.  

  

Village issues:   

  

Persimmon Homes: Cllr Evison had emailed the clerk to advise that the football pitch had now been 

signed over to ERYC.  

  

Struncheon Hill: Complaints had been received that vehicles over the weight limit were travelling via 

Bethells Bridge to get to the wedding venue at Struncheon Hill. The clerk is to write to highways, ERYC 

asking if they can look into this on behalf of the parish council.  

  

Date of next meeting: Monday, 10 December 2018 at 7.00pm in the Methodist Chapel schoolroom.  

  

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 7.55pm  



  


